
Dear Primrose Hill Families, 

As our time together draws to a close, I want to say goodbye to Tom West and express 

my sincere appreciation for his passion as our music teacher. His incredible journey here 

has been filled with beautiful melodies and will leave us with unforgettable moments.  

We also bid goodbye to Kirstie, Natalie, Rikki, and Caroline, all of whom have guided, 

supported, and dedicated their time to shaping the onwards journey for Primrose Hill. 

Through their efforts, the school is poised to reach unimaginable heights. 

I would like to take a moment to bid farewell to all of you and express my deepest 

gratitude. It has been an incredible journey leading this school as your Headteacher 

over the past year, and I am truly honoured to have been part of such a vibrant and 

dedicated community. Together, we have achieved remarkable things. Our pupils have 

grown academically, creatively, and personally, thanks to their hard work and the 

unwavering support of our staff team. Each pupil possesses unique talents and abilities, 

and I have witnessed their growth and development first hand. 

As we close one year, we welcome 2023 -2024. On Monday, the new Year 1 to 6 classes 

will spend time with their new teacher in their new classrooms.   
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Please join the SEND Staff Team every 

Monday at 9am in the Community 

Room for a coffee morning where you 

can meet other parents/ carers and 

discuss any concerns or raise any 

issues. Everyone is Welcome! 

Our Year 2 families have received an accompanying letter with further explanations for 

the changes. 

I would like to thank the staff and governors for their support and commitment to 

excellence. Lastly, I want to express my gratitude to parents, carers and the entire school 

community for your unwavering support and collaboration. It is through our collective 

efforts that we have created an environment where learning flourishes, friendships are 

forged, and memories are made. 

 

Although I will be moving on to new headship, the memories we have shared will always 

hold a special place in my heart. Thank you for allowing me the privilege of serving as 

your headteacher.  

I wish you all continued success, happiness, and fulfilment. 

With Best Wishes, 

Harsha Patel 



The Summer Fair  - Tomorrow 

 Saturday 8th July from 12pm to 4pm  

(in the school grounds) 
 

 
 

 

 

We are very excited about the Summer Fair tomorrow.  

Everyone is welcome!  

Please invite all your families and friends to join us and make this event 

remarkable! 

 

End of Year Reports Drop in. 

Monday 17th July  

3:45- 4:45pm 

Top Playground 

Sleepover 
 

 

 

 

It’s been another lovely week at Primrose Hill. We have had a great sleep over for our 

Year 4 pupils who definitely took over the school. The children really enjoyed, great food, 

a great film, great friends and lots of fun. A big thank  you to Marianne, Jacob, Alice, 

Georgia and Iuli for organising the night entertainments. Humphrey and Amal + Friends 

of Primrose Hill for organising the dinner for the children. 



WHY IS ATTENDANCE IMPORTANT? 
Good attendance is vital for children to feel settled within school and in order for them 

to make good progress from wherever they currently are with their learning. The 

government’s expectation is that children’s attendance will be at least 96% which 

enables them to be making the best of all the opportunities, social and academic, 

within school. To this end, all schools are expected to monitor and follow up on all 

attendance concerns. The impact of attendance is shown in the chart below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Attendance team includes Mandy Aplicano and Tara Kerrigan. 



Online safety - Smartwatches 



  
 

We hope you received Year 4’s letters and have been able to collect some 

change to make a change to those in need. Please take any donations to 

your class teachers by Friday 16th June so we can organise presenting it to 

Nigel from Purple Mash, who introduce us to the charity, to pass it along on our behalf. Thank you  
 

“At Bankuet, we believe that no one should be going hungry in the UK, and we need your 

help to get food banks what they need, when they need it. 

 

When you donate through Bankuet, we combine your donation with others’ and use them to 

bulk buy the items food banks most need. Please give what you can to support our 

communities at this challenging time.” 
 

You can access a story and activities to learn more about about Banquet and food banks 

by logging into Purple Mash and searching "Kobe Ketchup".  

 Summer Holiday Activities and Food Programme 2023 (Wathsala 

Senadheera, Wathsala@youngcamdenfoundation.org.uk)  

Camden's Holiday Activities and Food Summer 2023 programme runs 

from 24th July to 1 September and is now open for bookings. Please 

share the link to Camden's HAF booking portal with parents and carers 

so that they can book places for their children.  

Places are free for children and young people aged 5 to 16 who are eligible for free school 

meals. Schools can support the Camden HAF Programme by helping families to show proof of 

FSM eligibility. We would appreciate it if schools could only send an email or a letter to the 

families entitled to FSMs. A short statement you can use: "You have received this message 

because your child/ren is/are eligible to book a free HAF Summer place. Please share this email 

or show this letter to the HAF provider to book your places."  

You can support SEND children and young people to access a HAF place as follows - for any 

child or young person who receives one-to-one staff support at school, we would very much 

appreciate it if the school could send an email to the parent or a letter confirming the child is 

receiving one-to-one support at school, so the parent can show the letter or forward the email to 

the HAF provider.  

Places are limited, and we expect to get them fully booked soon. So, if you could circulate this 

opportunity as soon as possible, we would be very grateful to ensure those children and young 

people who need support most can access it.  

All HAF participants will receive free access to daily physical and enriching activities and 

nutritional education. Some providers will cook on-site, where children and young people will be 

involved in activities and make their lunch on the day. In addition, there are various activities, 

including sports such as football, basketball and creative activities, including photography, 

drama, dancing, and arts and crafts.  

The Summer HAF Programme will run from 24 July to 1 September, with most programmes running 

between 10 am and 2 pm. Please visit the Camden HAF web page to view all programmes and 

essential information. Place availability will be refreshed, so please ask parents and guardians to 

check the page regularly for updates.  

Infant pupils who receive a free meal under universal infant school meals must also qualify for 

benefits related to FSM to access a place on the HAF programme. Please also encourage 

parents and guardians of children or young people with SEND needs to book their HAF places 

using the booking link. All Camden HAF providers are ready to make arrangements to welcome 

them into their programmes.  

For more details and questions, please email Wathsala Senadheera, Young Camden 

Foundation's HAF Project Manager, at Wathsala@youngcamdenfoundation.org.uk.  
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Harsha’s Talk Homework: 



https://dialogueworks.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/HomeTalk-Autism-Poppy.pdf


https://www.storyberries.com/poems-for-kids-freedom-by-phoebe-coghlan-bedtime-stories/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bKyc3Lj9hHY

